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April 27, 2005
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

I am submitting for your approval, on an accelerated basis, an ordinance approving the 2005 alterations to voting precincts for King County.  The law requires that annual precinct adjustments be presented to the Council for adoption and to the County Executive for approval prior to the statutory deadline of June 24, 2005.  

These alterations are proposed pursuant to state law and the King County Code (RCW 29A.16.040-050 and KCC 1.12.010) which require the adjustment or alteration of precincts as an ongoing responsibility for the following reasons:

· Redistricting due to the charter amendment reducing the King County Council from 13 to 9 members.
· To level precincts to maintain voter population within the limits prescribed by state law and King County Code.
· To accommodate the convenience of the voters as proposed by petition, voter comments or election official recommendations.

Most of the proposed alterations this year are the result of precinct boundary adjustments due to mandated redistricting related to the Council reduction initiative.  The cost of making the alterations was included in the budget for the Records, Elections and Licensing Services Division.  As provided by K.C.C. 1.12.010.F, the precinct alterations affect the boundary descriptions of the District Court electoral districts; therefore, an amending ordinance is required.
If approved, the ordinance will authorize the precinct boundary alterations described in the attachment to the ordinance.  The ordinance and attachment then become an amendment to the official list of County voting precincts.

I recommend Council approval of this ordinance.

If you have any questions regarding the proposed alterations, please contact Dean Logan, Division Director, Records, Elections and Licensing Services Division, at (206) 296-1540.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:
Scott White, Chief of Staff




Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




Rebecca Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Dean Logan, Division Director, Records, Elections and Licensing Services Division, DES

